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HYDROGRAPHIC DICTIONARY 

update and follow-on 
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CURRENT STATUS ASSESSMENT 
  

The Hydrographic Dictionary is possibly the most 

consulted  IHO publication because it is 

 

 focussed on Hydrography, 

 legible and traditionally written, 

 encyclopaedic, 

 technical (whilst still approachable by mortals), 

 and in theory only, conveniently multilingual. 
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HOWEVER… 
  

the Hydrographic Dictionary has failed to address the 

following challenges, i.e. the needs: 

 to cater for new requirements (S-100); 

 to adapt to a world that has changed since the First 

World War when European languages were dominant; 

 to retain its convenient original display, which was 

synoptic. 

Furthermore, the Working Group has not held a face-to-

face meeting for 15 years and is no longer capable of  

achieving its yearly programme targets. 
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SUGGESTIONS FOR IMPROVEMENT 
 

At HSSC 8 , the HDWG Chairman made suggestions for 

the improvement of  the HD based on the following 

suggestions: 

 to implement unique IHO references; 

 to maintain the principle of  synoptic presentation of  

national terms and definitions against IHO references; 

 to facilitate the use of  an unlimited number of  

languages, under National HOs’ responsibility and, 

 to ingest all Geospatial Information Items (GII) under 

the sole responsibility of  the S-100 Register Manager. 
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Extending the HD range to the 
world community of users 
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Synoptic display and Security of access 
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FOLLOW-ON 

 

 The US noted that no-one had the opportunity to assess these 

suggestions prior to HSSC-8 and recommended that the new policy 

should first be discussed by the HD Working Group and later reported 

to HSSC-9.  

 Since then, an HDWG letter has been circulated amongst Working 

Group members to organise a meeting in London on 25-26 July 2017. This 

letter has elicited positive response from Argentina, China and the US. 

 The Working Group will prepare new TORs and discuss formats, 

cross references and future on-line HD structure. 

 Argentina is expected to advise on behalf  of  the entire Spanish-

speaking community. 

 China is expected to advise on behalf  of  the Chinese-speaking 

community, and to a certain extent, to East Asian languages using 

non-roman characters and/or alphabets.  
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HDWG OTHER ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

 Thanks to the excellent work undertaken by the seconded 

officer from Peru at the IHO Secretariat, many 

inconsistencies with the existing documents have been sorted 

out and the ability to maintain cross language links restored.  

 The HD documents have been harmonised, and a common 

unique identifier has been allocated which can be used for 

linking common language items in English, French, Spanish 

and later, other languages. 

 In the meantime the IHO Secretariat has developed a new 

database structure and mechanism, which should make 

recourse to expensive external providers unnecessary.  
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